

Minutes of Holmpton Parish Council

Tuesday 7 April 2015

7.30pm Holmpton Village Hall, School Lane, Holmpton

Present — A. Wilkin (Chair), P. Leckonby, C. Leckonby, S. Pilkington, R. Dawson, L. Duplock (Clerk), 1 member of the public

Apologies. L. Hodgson

1. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.
2. LD to contact the Clerk at either Aldbrough PC or Easington PC to ascertain who installed their defibrillator and at what cost and ask Paul at PJD Electrical for a typed quote.
3. SP produced an up to date copy of the Emergency Plan, if this is correct she will email a copy to all members of the committee.
4. SP has purchased a detailed map of the local area, this will be stored in the Village Hall with the other equipment needed in an emergency.
5. The owners of George and Dragon have offered their building to be used in an emergency.
6. As there has been no interest in the remaining allotment, C. Leckonby agreed to rent this for next year.
7. All of the potholes in the village have now been filled in.
8. The planning application for R. Dawson has been passed.
9. All in favour of Buckle's planning application.
10. Village Newsletter — the following was agreed and to be included in the Newsletter under the Parish Council notes — the agenda and minutes should be published, the reason for this is to let the villagers know what will be discussed at the meeting and they could attend if there was something which they were particularly interested in, or had any concerns/issues they would like to raise, the minutes would show the outcome of the meeting. SP has agreed to put this information on the village website and also display a copy on the notice board. A message informing residents of this arrangement to be included in the copy of the newsletter.
11. LD to contact Michelle Whitfield at East Riding regarding the 'Village Walkabout' which is scheduled to take place on 19 August at 10am, will be unable to name which member/s of the committee will be joining her until after the election.
12. LD to forward the email from Chris Smith to the Communities Sergeant regarding the burglary at his house in December and to inform him of this.
13. LD to contact East Riding to ask what date the grass is due to be cut, if late in the season ask if this could be brought forward to mid May.
14. RD has been asked by a member of the village to mention a car parked on the footpath which meant that pedestrians having to walk on the road to pass, fortunately the owner of the vehicle was at the meeting and noted the complaint.

15. CL to contact C. Harman regarding the overgrown hedge etc on his property.

16, Due to the dissolution of the current PC at the end of April and the election on 7 May, the date of the next meeting will be **Tuesday 12 May @ 7.30** in Holmpton Village Hall, School Lane, Holmpton.

Meeting closed at 8.40pm